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Message from Rev. Dr. Carl Heick  
 

Dear Friends,  

   Throughout my entire ministry I have always observed the  

stewardship season during the fall, drawing on the themes of  

harvest and abundance. It is a new rhythm for me to approach the 

season of giving in the spring, welcoming themes of renewal and 

resurrection. God has greatly blessed our church family with  

dedicated Christian folk, committed to mission in the community 

and around the world. We are blessed with a beautiful space for 

worship along with room for learning, serving, and fellowship. Our 

congregation has a tradition of faithful and generous giving for 

which we truly thank you. How many times in our lives have  

seasons of struggle been followed by seasons of blessing and  

renewed strength?  

   How much we sense the need to rally together with the presence 

of the risen Christ to care for a hurting world and hurting people. 

How much we need your vigorous love and support to help our 

ministry thrive. We call one another to give generously of our own 

energies and money to ensure the health of our ministry for 

2015/16 and beyond. We are all already aware of the very real and 

daunting financial difficulties before us. We have a mortgage to 

meet, an annual budget to fund, and the joyous opportunity to give 

to mission. On Sunday April 26 we will celebrate our Stewardship 

Sunday with a ñThankfulness Luncheonò immediately following the 

worship service. All are invited and welcome. You will be receiving 

a phone call from a church family friend this month, inviting you to 

join with us that day. During worship you will be given the  

opportunity to submit a commitment card indicating your  

willingness to financially support First Baptist Church for the  

coming year.  

   We only ask one another to give in proportion to that which God 

has entrusted to our care. God delights to work through His people. 

To be sure we challenge each one to increase their level of giving 

as they are able. God provides for the needs of His people through 

His people in order to be a blessing to others. There are some  

voices out there who say we arenôt going to make it. After the 

wonderful Easter we have shared I hope you will say ñI doubt itò to 

that. See you on the 26 th .  

 

In Christ,  

Carl 
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                              March 2015  
We ladies met for the first time in a month, no Snow! We managed to greet each other like long missed friends, along 
with stories about are sore bodies from our service project of the month of February.[Shoveling Snow!]  We enjoyed 
writing to our sponsored child Mia. Mia lives down south and I bet most of us told her about our humungous snow 

piles. Our service project was a donation made to the White Cross [to pay for {ŜǿƛƴƎ Yƛǘǎ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Yƛǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  
tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛƴŜǎϐ. Of course we had our monthly birthday and as Mr. Food says, OH SO GOOD! We seem to have good 

cooks. Guess what? We are going out to lunch the 31st of March, we will be meeting at Meadowbrook Restaurant. 
You can see we do enjoy ourselves! We welcome all ladies to are meetings and to join us in wonderful fellow-
ship.  Meetings take place each Tuesday morning at 10:00 AM. [See upcoming activities listed below.] 
 

Our functions and purposes are service and outreach, self-development (sharing & learning) and  fellowship  

(overcoming aloneness). We invite all ladies of the church and their friends to join us anytime.  

 
 

Ladies, if you want to spend a morning having a 

good time and joyful fellowship, then join us each 

 Tuesday at 10AM (Year-round)! 

April Activities: 
 

April 7th - Visit with Ellie. 

April 14h - Business Meeting 

April 21st - 9AM Planning Mtg. 11AM Eric from All American 

Assisted Living Community will speak 

April 28th -  Prepare for Wingate 

Financial Secretary Report   

2/28/2015 

Building  

Committed                                       $      28,756.00                                                                                

Total Amount Given This Month     $        1,188.00 

Total Amount Given To Date            $       25,794.00 

Current (General)  

Total  Annual Pledge                        $       68,112.00 

Total Amount Given This Month    $         3,358.00 

Total Amount Given To Date           $       49,924.00 

Missions  

Total Annual Pledge                         $       16,400.00 

Total Amount Given This Month     $            788.00 

Total Amount Given To Date            $         9,674.00 

TREASURER'S REPORT    

2/28/2015 

 

Receipts To Date:     Pledges:  $    49,923.92 

                                Misc.:                $    14,310.53 

        Rent:  $      9,800.00 

                                Loose:               $      1,985.25                           

                                                         $     76,019.70 

Checkbook Balance: $ 18,868.35 

         On Hold:  $   6,809.92 

         In/Out  Payables: $         0.00 

         Available Funds: $ 12,058.43 

                                                                 

Building Fund:      $        32,455.42 

Memorial :           $         5,765.02 

  

If you can give any additional monies towards our loan payment over the next several months without decreasing your 

current church giving commitments please indicate on your envelope or your check memo line. (We have suggestions like:  

Donate part of your tax refund check!)  Thinking ahead: Please! Prayerfully think of increasing your overall giving  

commitment during our upcoming Stewardship Campaign this month. Expenses Report on Greeter’s Table. 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://thumbs.dreamstime.com/z/spring-flowers-pen-brush-clip-art-4039922.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.dreamstime.com/stock-photography-spring-flowers-pen-brush-clip-art-image4039922&h=800&w=800&tbnid=-pQvo5SEPA98vM:&zoom=1
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fcliparts%2FY%2F3%2F7%2Fp%2FH%2Ff%2Flittle-heart-md.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-little-heart.html&h=255&w=300&tbnid=D28gYjqIqWq97M%3A&zoom=1&docid=BHA4EoHgT8XzRM&ei=Ht
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fcliparts%2FY%2F3%2F7%2Fp%2FH%2Ff%2Flittle-heart-md.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-little-heart.html&h=255&w=300&tbnid=D28gYjqIqWq97M%3A&zoom=1&docid=BHA4EoHgT8XzRM&ei=Ht


&                                                  

 

Sponsored by the Board of Deacons  

April 7th at 6:00 P.M.  

The Deacons are offering a light supper (soup, bread, dessert...THANK YOU to all who help provide such 

wonderful foods!) followed by the continuation of "Jesus of Nazareth" directed by Franco Zeffirelli. 

Brief post viewing Bible -centered discussion.  If you plan to attend, please R.S.V.P. to the church office 

or add your name(s) to the sign -up sheet outside the church office. (E -mail works, too!) We will need to 

get a count by April 5th to make sure we have enough food for the 7th.  
FBCH church office @ 781-293-3502   fbchanson@verizon.net  

SPECIAL FELLOWSHIP EVENTS  
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 STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY 

APRIL 26th  

Starting with the Service @ 10AM. 
Join us in the Fellowship Hall for a light          

Luncheon* immediately after the Service.  
On Stewardship Sunday you will have the opportunity to make out your pledge  

contribution card for the 2015 - 2016 fiscal year to support the operating of your church and itõs 

many ministries.   
Frequently Asked Questions 

How much should I give?       The Biblical standard is 10% of oneôs income ï known in the Bible as a tithe. The chart below should be helpful as you 

decide how much to give. 

How should I divide my contribution between the three funds?        Many churches suggest the following:     

        75 % - General Fund     

                                         15 % - Mission Fund     

                                                         10 % - Building Fund      

Example: If you give $20.00 a week to the church, $15.00 would go to General, $3.00 to Mission, $2.00 to Building 

What if I can’t afford to tithe right now?       We realize that not everyone is currently in the position to tithe. The important thing is that each of us, 

move in the direction of tithing. Set a goal to increase your giving by 1% of your total income each year. In less than 10 years, you WILL be tithing. 

 *We are asking everyone to donate any of the following:  
Finger Sandwiches (Tuna, Chicken, Egg Salad, Seafood, Ham & pickle), 1 lb of lunch meat or cheese for a 
meat platter, finger sandwich rolls (cut please) , Fruit/cheese/cracker platter, various salads (garden/

tossed, macaroni, potato, etc.) and your favorite deserts.  

So we have fewer duplications, please contact Cheryl Eastman 781 -856 -9301 with what you are 
able to donate. Thanks so much everyone!  

mailto:fbchanson@verizon.net
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Attending: Pat Munroe, Pastor Carl Heick, Wanda MacCurtain, Carol Polio, Dick & 

June Shire, Tangra Deyesso, Pat Gardner, Hazel Mitchell, Marcia Morgan and Cheryl 

Eastman. 

Pat Munroe had Pastor Carl open the meeting with a prayer.; A motion was made for the 

February Exec. Council mtg. minutes to be approved: So voted and approved.   

Pastor Carl postponed his report until after the others had reported.  

March 12th Deacons Report -Tangra Deyesso - Report Read 

Check on Greeters List for next 3 mos.; Due to Maundy Thursday on the 2nd of April, 

Silvia will provide a breaded bread for the communion. Deacon's meeting will be on 

April 9th followed by Exec. Council on April 16th.; Deacon's meeting will now start at 

6PM instead of 7PM.; Communion Sunday for April will be April 12th.; Pastor Carl 

preaching at Lenten Service March 25th at Hanson Congo.; the Pastor will continue with 

1st Tuesday Soup & Movie [Family Night].; Also, class for new members.; Thank you 

note will be sent to Jerrill Riggins for his prep work for the 2 cancelled Sundays in  

February.; Request for Hobson Parlor to be kept clean.[Adult Bible study meets there on 

Sundays.]; Mtg room 2 will be used as a counting room for privacy. 

 Board of Mission & Evangelism – Wanda MacCurtain – Report Read. 

America for Christ offering envelopes will be put in the Sunday bulletins for the month 

of March. Envelopes can also be found on the visitor’s [Greeter’s] Table.; The board is 

very grateful for the $25 donation given by “Helping Hands” to White Cross. The money 

will be used in the Philippines. Two people from our church will be going on the Mission 

trip to New Orleans on April 17-24. We will be praying for these 2 ladies: Ellen Lane and 

Silvia Mauerhofer.  Their commitment to the “Lower Ninth” in New Orleans is greatly 

appreciated! Thank you very much to Silvia & Ellen.; Four ladies from our church had a 

wonderful time at the American Baptist Women’s Ministry of MA’s Spiritual Retreat 

which was held March 6-7 at Nantasket Beach in Hull.; White Cross has been collecting 

items that will be sent to the MA Baptist Multicultural Ministry (MBMM) in Lexington. 

Thank you to everyone who donated.; The church has received thank you notes from the 

following:  Dan Croce-New Hope Correctional Ministry; City Mission Society of Boston 

– The board sent $100 in January; Sandra Dorsainvil (TABCOM) Diector of Missions 

and Stewardship – Thanked us for our consistent and generous support to this ministry.; 

Alaska Child & Family - The board sent $100 and we have received their thank you  

letter.  

Board of Christian Education – Ellen Lane – Report Read by Tangra Deyesso 

Tangra, Jan and Ellen have been taking turns teaching Sunday School. For Lenten Season 

we are concentrating on the Easter Stories, i.e. Palm Sunday, the money changers, the 

Lord’s Supper, and the Cross and Resurrection. We are not having Sunday School on 

Easter Sunday.; Hopefully we will be meeting to plan the rest of the Sunday School  

Lessons once teacher rotation (I know I will be unavailable for several Sundays.); No 

Sunday School on Easter. 

Memorial Committee – Tangra Deyesso – No meeting. 

Helping Hands – Tangra Deyesso – Report Read 

March – Well we were back, was great to see all the Ladies.; Service project was White 

Cross donated money to buy 3 Sewing Kits @ $4 ea. and 3 School Kits @ $3 ea. for the 

Philippines and will donate 5 coloring books for the MA Baptist Multi Cultural Mission 

in Lexington, MA.; Had a talk with Liisa Budge-Johnson on watching out for the latest 

scams.; Next Business meeting on the 17th then movie. 

Nominating Committee – Dick Shire – Verbal Report 

They are working on slate for annual meeting. People can voluntarily stay on another 

year and be on 2 committees. 

 

 

 

 

Executive Council 
meets the second 
Thursday of every 
month at 7PM . All 
church officers and 
a representative 
from each board 
and committee 
should attend. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MINUTES— March 12, 2015 

Reminder: 
All Boards and 
Committees meet 
the first Thursday 
of every month. 
Check with your 
chairperson  

regarding time and  
location. 



Property Board – Dick Shire – Verbal Report 

Snow & some ice dam removal where their focus in February. Parsonage has electrical problems also there is a 

leak in the Men’s room due to ice in valley on the roof. They will replace damaged tiles with the extra ones. 

Hospitality Committee – Cheryl Eastman – Verbal Report 

Easter tulips most likely cost between $5-$8 each. Verbal announcement will be made this Sunday with a  

sign-up insert the following Sunday. 

Finance Committee – Marcia Morgan – Verbal Report 
 George Wright Fund Application filled out and sent in.; Need 7-8 people to make calls for Stewardship  

luncheon. Pastor Carl – he wants to get as many members (givers) to attend. Follow-up will be needed if the 

person doesn’t attend.; Dick Shire volunteered to call. Will also need volunteers for testimonies to stand up in 

church and share what the church means to them. (Marcia, Cheryl & Hazel volunteered). They voted to pay all 

bills during a phone mtg. 

Treasurer’s Report – Hazel Mitchell – Report Distributed & Read [see page2] 

Dues for Old Colony Baptist Association @ 4 per member, figures $200 will need to be sent. So Voted and 

Approved.    

Financial Secretary – Pat Gardner – Report Distributed & Read [see page 2] 

Pastor’s Report – Pastor Carl – Verbal Report 

Pastoral search committee – He assured us that he would remain a stable Pastoral Leader until our next pastor is 

called (even if it goes past July). Carl would like his comp package renegotiated after Stewardship. Hazel:  

Committee met with Marlene – TABCOM wants us stable enough to cover a 3 year time frame. The Church 

Profile is too old and needs to be updated.  They are trying to get the newer on that was generated a couple of 

years ago from Bob Wilcox.  Marlene needs us to redue it completely.; Ken Bowser volunteered to be the rep. 

for the Council Center. 

Old Business:   

Campfire check payback was sent.   

New Business: 

Ellen Lane requested that the proceeds from the indoor yard sale be given to the person who had paid the  

carpeting.  So voted and approved. ; Search committee needs to keep the Exec Council up to date on their  

activities and progress. Hazel: Has poster check list they want posted so they can update it as they progress. 

They will also need 5 sets of a paper packet coming from Marlene.; Request for the next Exec. Council meeting 

to start at 6PM.  So voted and approved.; Meeting ended at 8:22PM 

   bŜȄǘ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ - !ǇǊƛƭ мсΣ нлмр 

  

P A G E  5 

wŜǎǇŜŎǘŦǳƭƭȅ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘΣ  

/ŀǊƻƭ tƻƭƛƻΣ hŦŦƛŎŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊκ/ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƭŜǊƪ             

bƻǘŜΥ /ƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ώ ϐ ŀǊŜ ŜŘƛǘƻǊƛŀƭ ƴƻǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŎƭŀǊƛŦȅ ǘŜȄǘΦ   
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MISSION MATTERS  
By Wanda MacCurtain 

CƛǊǎǘ .ŀǇǝǎǘ Iŀƴǎƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ƭŜǧŜǊǎΥ 
 

{ŀƴŘǊŀ 5ƻǊǎŀƛƴǾƛƭ ό ¢!./ha -5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ύ    
5ŜŀǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ  ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜǘ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ .ŀǇǝǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƻŦ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǧǎ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦ ό ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ύ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ол ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ hƭŘ /ƻƭƻƴȅ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΦ 
 

ό !.Ia{ ύ  hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ .ŀǇǝǎǘ IƻƳŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ {ƻŎƛŜǝŜǎΣ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !a9wL/! Chw /IwL{¢ hCC9wLbD ό нлмп ύ 
¸ƻǳǊ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ IƻƳŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ tǳŜǊǘƻ wƛŎƻΦ  
 

ό a.aa ύ hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǧǎ .ŀǇǝǎǘ aǳƭǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǜŜƭǘ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ .ŀǇǝǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ IŀƴǎƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ 
ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘŀǇƭŜǎ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛǘŜƳǎΦΦΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ aŀǊ LƳǎƻƴƎ 
9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ  
 

b9² Iht9 /hww9/¢Lhb![ aLbL{¢w¸Υ  /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ 5ŀƴ /ǊƻŎŜ ǎŜƴŘǎ Ƙƛǎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 
 

/L¢¸ aL{{Lhb {h/L9¢¸ hC .h{¢hbΥ  hƴ .ŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀũΣ ²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ Ϸ мллΦлл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻƴƎ LǎƭŀƴŘ  
wŜŦǳƎŜŜǎΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ I!b{hb Chh5 t!b¢w¸ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ Η hǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ 
Iŀƴǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ tŜƳōǊƻƪŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ ōǳǘ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƘŜ Ϧ{ƻǳǇŜǊ .ƻǿƭϦ ¢ǊƻǇƘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊΗΗ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƻǇƘȅ ƛǎ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ 
ƻƴŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ мм ƳƻǊŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǿƘŜƴ ŦƻƻŘ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ н ǊŜŎŜǇǝŎŀƭǎ ōȅ ōƻǘƘ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ Ŭƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƻƴ ŀ  
ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ōŀǎƛǎΦ 
 

![!{Y! /IL[5 !b5 C!aL[¸Υ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ϷмллΦлл ƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ [ƛŦŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !Y /ƘƛƭŘ ϧ CŀƳƛƭȅΦ 
                                            ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
!a9wL/!b .!t¢L{¢ ²ha9bϥ{ aLbL{¢wL9{ ƻŦ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǧǎ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ϧ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ Ϧ ŀǘ bŀƴǘŀǎƪŜǘ .ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ с-тΦ ό CƻǳǊ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘΦ ύ   Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ Η Η  ¢99b{ ![L±9 ƭƛƊŜŘ ǳǎ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀƛǎŜΦ  wŜǾΦ Dƭȅƴƛǎ .ŀǊǊΣ ƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŀƴŘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ 
ǎǇƻƪŜ ǘƻ ǳǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ DƻŘϥǎ ǿƻǊŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘΣ ōƻŘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘΦ {ƘŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǳǎ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 
ŀǊŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ Iƛǎ ƛƳŀƎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿƻǊŘǎΤ Ϧ L {99 Dh5 w9C[9/¢95 Lb ¸h¦ Η Η Ϧ 
                                       ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Iha9 aL{{Lhb ϥ¢L[ ¢I9 ²hwY L{ 5hb9Υ  9ƭƭŜƴ [ŀƴŜΣ {ƛƭǾƛŀ aŀǳŜǊƘƻŦŜǊ  ŀƴŘ 5ŜōōƛŜ ¸ƻǳŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ bŜǿ hǊƭŜŀƴǎ !ǇǊƛƭ мт-нп ŎƻƴǝƴǳƛƴƎ ǘƻ  
ǊŜōǳƛƭŘ ǘƘŜ Ϧ [ƻǿŜǊ bƛƴǘƘ ²ŀǊŘ Ϧ ό !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŀǎǘŀǝƻƴ ƭŜƊ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ōȅ IǳǊǊƛŎŀƴŜ YŀǘǊƛƴŀ ύ  [ŀŘƛŜǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΦ 
                          ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
[ŀ wƻƳŀƴŀ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ¢ǊƛǇ wŜǇƻǊǘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлмр ōȅ .ƻō 5ŜǾƛƴŜΥ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлмр пta ǿŜ ǎǘŜǇǇŜŘ ƻũ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀƴŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳƛŘƛǘȅ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎŀƴ wŜǇǳōƭƛŎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǳƴ ŦŜƭǘ ƎƻƻŘΣ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƭŜƊ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ŎƻƭŘ ϧ ǎƴƻǿ ƻŦ bŜǿ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΦΤ ²Ŝ ƭŀƴŘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ [ŀ wƻƳŀƴŀ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘΣ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ  
ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ōǳǎΦ CƛǊǎǘ ƴƻǝŎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƘƛƎƘǿŀȅ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǿŀǎ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘΣ  ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƳƻƻǘƘ Ŧŀǎǘ ǊƛŘŜ ǘƻ Ϧ/ŀǎŀ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭϦΦ ! ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀƭǎƻΦ ²ƛǘƘ ƴŜǿƭȅ ǊŜƳƻŘŜƭŜŘ ŘƻǊƳǎΣ ƴŜǿ о ǎǘƻǊȅ ŘƻǊƳ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƭŀǊ ǇƻǿŜǊŜŘ ϦƘƻǘ ǿŀǘŜǊϦΣ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǉǳƛŜǘ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŀǊŜŀΦ 
hƴ ƻǳǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘŜȅǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƴŜǿŜǊ ŎƭŜŀƴŜǊ ƭŀǘǊƛƴŜǎΣ ŦŜǿŜǊ ƅƛŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀƴŜǊ ƪƛŘǎΦ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǎǝƭƭ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƻƻǊΣ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ  
ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ ²ƻǊƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ Ƴƻǎǘƭȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƅƻƻǊΦ ²Ŝ ŘƛŘ ǎƘŜŜǘ ǊƻŎƪ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎΣ ǘŀǇƛƴƎΣ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƛǊƛƴƎΦ  ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŬƴƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ оǊŘ ƅƻƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ р ōŜŘ ƛƴǘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ мс ǇŀǝŜƴǘ ǊƻƻƳǎΦ  LϥƳ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ŀƳŀȊŜŘ ŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ƘŜǊŜΦ  ! 
ǘǊǳŜ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅΦ 
                        ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------                                                       
I9!5[Lb9 b9²{ Cwha Lb¢9wb!¢Lhb![ aLbL{¢wL9{  ό La ύ 
aŀǊƛƭȅƴ wŀŀǘȊ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƘ /ƘŀǘƘŀƳΣ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǧǎΣ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŀƴ La ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ƛƴ !ŦǊƛŎŀΦ  {ƘŜ ƛǎ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ La  
ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ !ŦǊƛŎŀ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊŀƛƴΣ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘƻǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǇŜŀŎŜΣ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƅƛŎǘ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 
                                                        --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

²IL¢9 /wh{{ b9²{Υ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΗ  C./I нлмп-нлмр ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦǳƭŬƭƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘΗ aŀǊŎƘ нлǘƘ ²ŀƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ 
/ŀǊƻƭ tƻƭƛƻ ǾŜƴǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ [ŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴ a! ǘƻ ŘǊƻǇ ƻũ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ŀǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ 
ǊŜŎŜƴǘ wŜŦǳƎŜŜǎ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŎŜǎǘŜǊ ŀǊŜŀ όǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŜƭǎŜΗύΦ  ²Ŝ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ǇƭŀǘŜǎκōƻǿƭǎκŎǳǇǎ ǎŜǘΣ ŜŀǝƴƎ 
ǳǘŜƴǎƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǘ ƻŦ н ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ƎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǘ ¢ŀǊƎŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΦ !ƊŜǊ нΦр ƘƻǳǊǎ ƛƴ ǘǊŀŶŎ ǿŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ƻǳǊ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ǿŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƻŀŘƛƴƎ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎΦ  ²Ŝ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ aŀǊ LƳǎƻƴƎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ōŀƎƎŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴ ǿƛƴŘƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘΦ  ²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǘ a.aaΗ  !ƊŜǊ ƻǳǊ ƎƻƻŘ ōȅŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜǎǘ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ aŀǊ ǿŜ ƘŜŀŘŜŘ ǘƻ C./ aŜƭǊƻǎŜ ǘƻ 
ƳŜŜǘ /ƘǊƛǎ aŀǊȊƛŀƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ a!b¸ La aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇƛȊȊŀ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƭŀŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ 
ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ 9ȄŀƳǇƭŜΥ ! DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ Ǌǳƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ Ǉŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅκŘƻŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ōǳǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǝŜƴǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƘŜŜǘǎκǇƛƭƭƻǿǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōŜŘǎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎΦ  /ƘǊƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
La ²ƘƛǘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ нлмр-нлмсΗ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ƻƴ-ƭƛƴŜΦ                                    
                                               
                                              

 

Gift bags containing many items 

given through White Cross are 

gathered ready for distribution 

to Lexington, MA area refugees. 



                                        APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
 

Jimmy Trumbull - 5, Jon Dickerson - 8, Ray Dalton - 24,  

Rev. David Berube - 25, Ellen Lane - 25, Hazel Mitchell - 25,  

Rev. Bill Smith - 25, Paul Ponte - 30 

Contact For More Information: 

Deacons: Carol Lane - 781-585-2631; JOY Teams: Betsy Stanton - 781-293-5657;  
Helping Hands or Memorial Gifts:  Tangra Deyesso - 781-293-7693; Hospitality:  Cheryl Eastman - 781-856-9301;  

Missions & Evangelism:  Wanda MacCurtain - 781-293-3502;  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 
 

 1  
6 PM Choir Rehearsal 

2 7PM Maundy  
Thursday Communion 
Service  

3Good Friday 
 

4 

5 *8:30 AM  Adult Bible 
Study; 9:15 AM Choir,  
10 AM Easter Worship 
Service/Child Care  

6 
Bowling 7 PM 

7 Helping Hands 
10 AM 

 
**Family Night 6PM 

8 
6 PM Choir Rehearsal 

9 
 

 

10 11 

12*** 8:30 AM  Adult 
Bible Study; 9:15 AM Choir, 
10:00 AM; Communion                                              
Worship Service/Child Care  

13  
Red Sox 
Opening Day - Home 

Bowling 7 PM 

14 
Helping Hands  

10AM 
 

15 
6 PM Choir Rehearsal 

16 
Executive Council 

Meeting  6pm 

17 18 
 

19  8:30 AM  Adult Bible 
Study; 10:00 AM Worship 
Band Service/Sunday School/

20 
        

Bowling 7 PM 

21 
Helping Hands 

10AM 

22 
6 PM Choir Rehearsal 

23  24 25  

26 ****8:30 AM  Adult 
Bible Study; 9:15 AM Choir, 
10:00 AM; Worship Service/
Sunday School/Child Care  

27 
 

Bowling 7 PM 

28  
Helping Hands 

10AM 

29 
6 PM Choir Rehearsal 

30   

APRIL 2015 

April Birthdays for our International Missionaries 
Please remember them in your prayers as they spread Godõs message around the world. 

 

Becky Stanton(Liberia)-6 Sue Hegarty(Costa Rica)-8 Matt Mann(Development Workers)-9 Steve James(Haiti)-11  

Chuck Fox(Thailand)-15  Corenne Smith(Brazil)-24 Laura Parajon(Nicaragua)-27 Thelma Nambu(Philippines)-28  

 Joyce Reed(Mexico)-29 Dan Chetti(Lebanon)-29  

*Easter Sunrise Service @ BRõs waterfront in Halifax. Breakfast @ FCCH immediately after this Sunrise Service. 

**Church Family Night on April 7th. Starts at 6PM.  See page 3 for more info. 

***Coffee Fellowship immediately after church on April 12th . 

****Stewardship Sunday, Luncheon immediately after the 10AM service on April 26th. See page 3 for more info. 



HANSON FOOD PANTRY  

Hours :  

Tuesday 10AM - 12PM  

6PM - 8PM   

at  

New Location: 

228 High Street, Hanson! 
Pantry update:  Many of you have asked about the 

status of the Hanson Food Pantry and construction 

of their new facility. The Food Pantry has their occu-

pancy permit and has relocated to 228 High St. (the 

old nurses quarters of the Plymouth County Hospi-

tal).  Please keep Sharon, Liz and all the volunteers 

& clients in your prayers as they continue through 

this transition. They are now trying to get additional 

lighting for their dark space.  

Did you know that the Hanson Pantry now provides 

food to Pembroke residents? As with Hanson clients, 

they just need to provide proof of residency. 

For donations, First Baptist Church is being asked 

for the following food items: coffee and brown rice, 

as well as the following personal care items: toilet 

paper, shampoo, and dish detergent, deodorant and 

toothpaste. The Dollar Tree is a great place to find 

these items at a reasonable price.   

Paper and plastic bags are always needed. As 

always, any donations are greatly appreciated.  

Starting in 2015 Please leave donations at either 

entrance of our church in the provided receptacles. 

 

 

 

 

 

First Baptist Church of Hanson  

214 Main Street  

Hanson, MA 02341  

Phone: 781-293-3502 

Fax: 781-293-2265 

E-mail: fbchanson@verizon.net 

Website: www.firstbaptisthanson.org 

òSharing Christõs Loveé 

                Reaching Out With Joyó 

 
The Fun 

Side  
of  

Church 

KID ZONE! 

Youth Group 

Our youth has joined  forces with the 

Hanson Congregational kids for        

activities and events.  Contact Kathy 

Fuller (781-293-7997) to get involved! 

Sunday School 

Now Open! 

10AM Sundays  

 

Attend the  

opening of  

Worship Service 

and dismissed to classrooms  

during ñGreeting One Anotherò  

Ages 3 and up are welcome! 

Check www.firstbaptisthanson.org  

Or Call the Church Office. 
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From the Property Board:  

 

The church has a standing electric organ that 

can be yours for a donation.  Please contact 

the church office if you are interested in 

seeing/hearing it. 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.coolvideogamestuff.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Facebook-Button.png&imgrefurl=http://www.coolvideogamestuff.com/fun/video-game-birthday-cakes/&h=87&w=200&tbnid=ppfxa9PGGRqcIM:&zoom=1&docid=LmmRKB5kx_Bn1M&e

